Maysville Board of Aldermen
April 22,2024

The Maysville Board of Aldermen met in regular session on Monday, April 22, 2024 at 6:00 p.m. in
open session pursuant to the Missouri Sunshine Law 610.021.

Mayor Ronnie Pearl called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm with the following board members
present. Peggy Harwood, Clint Sollars, and Amy Justus. Larry Zieber was unable to attend,

Also present were: Michele Aliwood, Jennifer Justus, Garold Dabler, TH Bosler with Bosler Law
Firm and Pat Fisher Johnson.

Mayor Pearl opened the meeting with the pledge and Alderman Harwood said the prayer.

Alderman Harwood made a motion to approve the consent agenda, minutes of the April 8, 2024
minutes and the following checks: Water ck # 6578-6590, Wastewater ck# 3326-3331, Street
ck# 4260-4267, General ck#21699-21712, Park ck#1210-1211, Covid ck#1510-1512, and
Payroll ck#10342-10360. Seconded by Alderman Justus. Motion carried.

Alderman Justus made a motion to go into closed session to discuss legal issues. Seconded by
Alderman Sollars. Roll call vote: Alderman Harwood - yes, Alderman Sollars - yes and Alderman
Justus —yes, Motion carried.

Alderman Harwood made a motion to go back into open session. Seconded by Alderman justus.
Roll call vote: Alderman Harwood - yes, Alderman Sollars - yes and Alderman Justus - yes.
Motion carried.

Michele reported she worked the water plant most of last week, did reports for DNR, and the east
pump is now working.

Michele reported the sewer jetter is making a noise, the backhoe is down and the maintainer has
blown a hose.

Alderman Justus reported that MO-Kan is hosting a meeting on May 13t and would like to Board
members to attend and give their input. The meeting will be at 4:00 pm at the Conley Building.

Garold presented the board with bids for a new mower. Bids were reviewed and Alderman
Harwood made a motion to purchase the Gravely mower from Horizon Outdoors for $13,999.
This mower has a 71-inch cut. Seconded by Alderman Justus. The board asked to see if we could
getit cheaper on government contract. City Clerk will call and get final price. Motion carried.

Garold was presented with his job description, but wasn’t willing to sign it at this time. Job duties
remain the same, but the job title has been changed to Laborers. The board asked that he and
Ralph work towards getting their DS Il licenses.



The Board agreed to assist the school by picking up and delivering new rock for their sign and
flower bed.

Board agreed to purchase a table for the Chamber Banguet on June 7.

There was discussion about selling the police car and the equipment. Clerk will get more
information and report back.

There was discussion about getting another bid for the dirt work at the reservoir.
Alderman Justus made a motion to hire Bob Dorton to cut the trees by the water plant, and limbs
that have fallen on an adjacent home owners property. Seconded by Alderman Harwood. Motion

carried.

Alderman Sollars got bids to fix our maintainer. After discussion, the board will see if we can find
a used one and trade this one in.

Alderman Justus stated she is working with businesses around the square to put lights on the
buildings for the holiday season. She is also getting bids to put the lights up from individuals.
With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 9:50 pm.

The next meeting will be May 13, 2024 at 6:00 pm.
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